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ARRL Ad-hoc Committee on Scouting

Report to the Board – January 15, 2010
ARRL ad-hoc Committee on Scouting charge: To study the interface between ARRL and scouting organizations and make recommendations for improvement, and survey ARRL and scouting literature for effectiveness and adequacy. 

Members: Brian Mileshosky N5ZGT, Bill Edgar N3LLR, Jim Fenstermaker K9JF, Larry Wolfgang WR1B

The ARRL ad hoc Committee on Scouting continues to be involved in executing its charge as well as setting up the framework for executing some of its many recommendations presented to the Board at its January 2008 meeting.

Memorandum of understanding (MOU) with the Boy Scouts of America.  On December 10, 2009 Dave Sumner formally submitted the Executive Committee-approved MOU proposal to BSA Headquarters for their consideration and action.
Assistance to K2BSA at that 2010 National Scout Jamboree.  Planning for K2BSA at the 2010 National Scout Jamboree continues. Larry Wolfang is again serving on K2BSA staff in addition to representing ARRL as its official liaison.  Brian Mileshosky will be serving on staff as K2BSA’s demonstration station coordinator.  Due to a retirement, the new professional of the National Office who's been assigned to direct K2BSA is Bob Wiemers W5FIG, also an ARRL member.  Planning focuses on getting K2BSA's effort organized, and there are areas where ARRL will assist, such as contacting equipment manufacturers to gather needed equipment, providing literature, etc.
Reaching out to the Girl Scouts of the USA.  On August 4, 2009 a letter on ARRL letterhead and subsequent email was sent to Girl Scouts of the USA headquarters in New York City to introduce ARRL, our committee, our objectives, and our desire to move towards a closer, formal relationship with GSUSA.  No response to either has been received.
Recruiting Girl Scout youth and adults to serve as adjunct members.  After soliciting assistance on the ARRL website, the ARRL Letter, and in person from the scouting booth at 2009's ARRL Expo at Dayton, the committee has identified a number of Girl Scout adults and youth who are also ham radio operators.  To benefit from their direct knowledge and perspective, these individuals will be asked to serve on the committee in an adjunct manner, similar to what was done when the committee was studying issues related to the Boy Scouts of America. Once recruited, the committee will work quickly to study the interface between ARRL and Girl Scouts of the USA, survey ARRL literature for effectiveness, and make suggestions for improvement to each.

New ARRL website.  With the imminent launch of ARRL’s new website, it is this committee’s hope that content for Scouting that incorporates the suggestions submitted to the Board at its January 2008 meeting will be available and updated routinely for ARRL members, prospective hams, and interested scouts alike.
The ARRL ad hoc Committee on Scouting wishes to thank the ARRL Board for its continued support.  As stated in past reports, ham radio and scouting form a near-perfect marriage per se.  As the general ham population continues to age, there is a growing need to involve younger, enthusiastic people to its ranks to secure a healthy future.  Likewise, as the scouting community remains active in such activities as backpacking, camping, and public service, ham radio serves as a resource to provide not only a measure of safety, but an additional element of excitement.  Simply put, the ham community can benefit the scouting community, and vice-versa.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Edgar N3LLR

Jim Fenstermaker K9JF

Larry Wolfgang WR1B 

Brian Mileshosky N5ZGT, Chairman
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